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MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

Date:



December 13, 2018
Place:



3rd Floor Conference Room                                






500 North Calvert Street  






Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Present:


Steven A. Arndt, Ph.D., P.E., Chairman
H. C. Harclerode, P.E., Vice Chairman

Pastor Farinas, P.E.

      



Sallye E. Perrin, P.E.

David G. Mongan, P.E.

Karl Rickert, P.E.






Sandra Murphy





Justin Williams, Esq.

Others Present:
Steve Long, Executive Director





Milena Trust, AAG, Counsel to the Board





Andy Brouwer, Assistant Attorney General





Frazier West, Investigator






Ruby Courtney, Board Administrator










___________________________________________________________________________

CALL TO ORDER


Chairman Arndt called the meeting to order at 10:19 a.m.

ACTION ON MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Mr. Mongan and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the November 8, 2018 Board meeting as submitted.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY



Motion (II) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to approve 24 applications for reciprocity as follows:



53654  Brian G. Adolph





53660  Aaron A. Jordan



53655  Christopher M. Aghazarian


43831  Marta A. Kebede



53656  Muhammad M. Ahsan



53661  Babak Khatibloo



53657  Charles N. Aziabor




53662  Dick D. Kunz, Jr.



53658  Juan Bravo






53663  Theophilus O. Maku



53659  Alfred B. Craig, Jr.




53664  Joseph A. Markel

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY (Cont’d)



53665  Peter F. McDonald




53671  Matthew L. Sharb


53666  Mostafa Pourkiani





53672  Malek M. Smadi


53667  Shahriar M. Rafi





53673  Justin  J. Smith



53668  Justin A. Relitz





53674  Mark G. Unterkofler



53669  Jeffrey J. Salvagin





53675  Girmay H. Weldegiorgis



53670  Martin P. Schroeder




53676  Jun Zhao









EXECUTIVE SESSION



Motion (III) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:34 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, §3-305(b)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 10:51 a.m.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT 

Mr. Rickert reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee

at its meeting on December 13, 2018.

16-PE-05

Refer to Central Collections


17-PE-20

Investigating




17-PE-96

Investigating



18-PE-01

Investigating






18-PE-02

Retain Expert (Structural)
18-PE-33

Closed
18-PE-70
Recommend Close. Taken over by MDE; Re-evaluate after MDE report 

is received

18-PE-76

Offer Consent Order
18-PE-84         Closed


06-PE-19

Closed
Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Mr. Harclerode, and unanimously

carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.

NEW BUSINESS
Nominations for NCEES National Service Awards


Chairman Arndt informed the Board that the NCEES Committee is now soliciting nominations for awards to be presented at the Annual meeting in Washington, DC on August 14-17, 2019.  These service awards recognize individuals who have made significant contributions and provided outstanding service to NCEES.  


Mr. Farinas nominated Mr. Harclerode for the Distinguish Service Award with Special Commendation, Ms. Perrin nominated Ms. Trust for the Meritorious Service Award and Mr. Williams nominated Chairman Arndt for the Distinguished Service Award.    



Chairman Arndt explained the nomination packages must be prepared and then submitted to NCEES no later than January 31, 2019.
OLD BUSINESS

Procedural Regulations for Examinations


Ms. Trust informed the Board that the Secretary has approved the proposed procedural regulations for examinations and those proposed regulations were forwarded to the Maryland Register three days before the moratorium.  
Procedural Regulations for Education 


Chairman Arndt explained that the Board must first review the statute and the regulations to make sure that our policy conforms to our law and regulations regarding education and he will draft a proposed mark-up of the regulations and distribute to the Board members for discussion at the January 2019 Board meeting.   
Ms. Perrin stated the Board needs to periodically reevaluate policies and procedures

relating to education as things change and that the persons responsible for the NCEES course by course evaluations are willing to meet with the Board to explain their process and procedures.  Mr. Harclerode stated he would like the Board to adopt the NCEES Education Standard as our standard.   

CPC COMMITTEE REPORT 


Motion (V) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously

carried to approve the CPC provider application of WBCM and to deny the CPC Provider application of Tactical Network Solutions, LLC because the courses they offer are not suitable for continuing education for Professional Engineers.
REPORT FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 


Mr. Long reported that the pass rate was less than 50% for candidates who took the October 2018 PE exam.   He also informed the Board that the licensing process for passers of the exam has be expedited and the process for notifying candidates that they have been approved to sit for the PE exam by the Board has been automated.  Mr. Long also stated he is working our IT department on how to craft justification for travel.  

 
Mr. Long also reported that the next newly licensed Engineers Awards night will be held on Thursday, January 26, 2019.  Chairman Arndt, Mr. Mongan, and Mr. Rickert are planning to attend. 

Mr. Long mentioned NCEES now pays for three Board members and for the Executive Director and inquired which Board members would be interested in attending the NCEES Northeast Zone meeting from May 2-4, 2019 in Portsmouth, NH.  He asked that all interested Board members send an email to him or Mr. Cullingford.  Both Ms. Perrin and Mr. Farinas expressed interest in attending.  

Mr. Long also mentioned that Mr. Cullingford, Mr. West, Mr. Brouwer, and he attended a seminar with MSPE regarding surveying.  He also informed the Board that Mr. Thaler was hired as an expert for a surveying complaint and did a great job resulting in a great settlement for the homeowner.  Lastly, Mr. Long informed the Board that he has been assured that money will be no issue for fiscal year 2020 for the Design Boards.  
REPORT FROM BOARD COUNSEL 


Ms. Trust informed the Board that we do not have a Chief of Litigation since Ms. Cherry retired and that the Attorney General’s office is attempting to fill that position.   Ms. Trust also stated she will continue to be Board Counsel for the Professional Engineers’ and Land Surveyors’ Board but she will be giving up the Landscape Architects’, Certified Interior Design and Bay Pilots Boards.  

CORRESPONDENCE 
Email from NCEES regarding the National Transportation Safety Board Report


The Board received an email dated November 29, 2018 from Jennifer Williams, Senior Editor, NCEES regarding a statement NCEES released on the recent National Transportation Safety Board Report.  NCEES is prompting State Boards to petition legislation to eliminate the industrial exemption.  Ms. Perrin suggested the Board follow the outcome of this situation. Chairman Arndt stated there have been problems with the industrial exemption and that the Board should track and discuss this situation at the April 2019 Board meeting.  
APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 


 There were 51 applications, supported by NCEES Model Law Engineer records that were administratively approved for licensure.

APPLICATIONS APPROVED
 FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, APRIL 5, 2019


Jemal H. Adem








Jamal Anwar


Rebecca A. Aiken








Biniam B. Asmelash


Bashar A. Al-Akayshee






Roger E. Banks


S. N. Alqasem









Thomas Bator



Tweodros T. Mede







Clea C. Baumhofer



Jennifer L. Anderson







Wesley M. Beasley

APPLICATIONS APPROVED
 FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, APRIL 5, 2019 (Cont’d)



Caroline E. Bibb








Tasmia M. Hussain


Mark W. Black








Adam J. Huzzy


James M. Blimmel







John L. Ingle


Alexandria N. Boddy







Rizwan Ishaq


Oksana N. Bryden








William M. Jacobs


Jonathan A. Cann








Luis Ricardo Jaimes Palomera


Joseph Carson









Edward J. Jastrzembski


Siyu Chen










Michael R. Johnescu


Brenda L. Claudio Cruz






Derrick E. Josey


Jonathan R. Cohen







Nikola M. Jovic


Oscar Corredor








Nur Karatoprak


Curtis M. Crichlow







Nour M. Khudr


Thomas C. Dacanay







Keith A. Keiliszak


Zachary Dale









Michael J. Kim


Delente A. Davis








Ryan M. Klein


William L. Davis








Andrew Knott



Thomas S. Debaugh







Emily M. Kowhle


Moges D. Deginet








Nicholas V. Koutsouradis


Thomas M. Denno







Vedrana Krstic


Spencer M. Donnalley






Michael A. Kulbacki


Nathaniel Dwyre








Paul D. Leduc


Justin D. Eifert








Steven C. Lemasters


Jamel Y El-Hamri








Anneliese Luttrell


Michael J. Fahrner







Trevor K. Mackessy-Lloyd


Emily Fask









Benjamin W. Max


Qais Feroz










Michelle M. Messick


Neil T. Forquer








Richard A. Mishura


Dante E. Freeland








Jeffrey X. Money


Yasser M. Gamil








Amarech F. Moshe


Papayya Dileep S. Garimella





Amanda L. Noel 


Tsegaye B. Gegremariam






Lucas C. Pessoa De Molo


Jonathan C. Genn








Zohaib Rafique


Shujaullah Ghayoori







Kyle R. Rosen


Richard W. Gilker








Nassim Sabahfar


Margaret L. Golden







Bilal Sararyra


Vineela Griddaluru







Scott A. Seger


Luke A. Groom








Matthew G. Shade


Drew Harclerode








Dustin Shearer


Elizabeth Harasty








Mehdi Sholouhian


Cody Harnsish









Bixhesh Shrstha


Joshua C. Hebb








Victor G. Silva


Melissa A. Hill








Richard G. Singer


Salim M. Hossain








Mitchell W. Smith
APPLICATIONS APPROVED
 FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, APRIL 5, 2019 (Cont’d)



Taylor R. Smith








Veronika Vall



Olufemi Sonde








Lynn R. Wagaman



Carl G. Sowers








Chad N. Wasileski



Carl J. Svagerko








Ludong Wang



Daniel D. Sweeney







Timothy Weaver



Abeyou A. Taddesse







Amanda M. Whitaker



Thomas J. Taltavull, Jr.






Rachel Whiteheart



Alexander A. Tanman







Matthew B. Williams



Maia L. Tatinclaux







Jonathan M. Woodruff



Van Thai










Chao S. Wu



Kyle R. Thomas








Mohmood Yahyai



Aaron Thorne









Mewael H. Yebassew

DENIED PE APPLICATIONS
      Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Harclerode and unanimously carried to deny one applicant for the PE exam for an insufficient amount of engineering work experience.  
OTHER BUSINESS


Mr. Long stated the MD Society of Professional Engineers wants to submit legislation for reciprocal CPC and to require all licensees to pass the Fundamentals of Engineering examination.



Chairman Arndt stated the Board will discuss having a Board sponsored ethics course at the February 2019 Board meeting.  Mr. Mongan informed the Board that National Society of Professional Engineers has an excellent ethics course which is fee for members. 



The Board congratulated Mr. Long for the job he has done as Executive Director of the Professional Licensing Boards.  Specifically the Board is pleased with the automation of several processes relating to licensure and examination.  Chairman Arndt asked that Mr. Long put in writing all of the changes he has made as Executive Director.


The next Board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 10, 2019. 
ADJOURNMENT 



Motion (VII) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Harclerode, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:58 p.m.
__________  With Corrections
      

______x______ Without Corrections


Signed by:  Steven Arndt





Dated: January 10, 2019

